
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 30 – Tuesday, 24th September, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 3 Week 10 

Planning Ahead…   
   
  Wednesday 25th September - Skellern Cup 
     Elizabeth Farm Excursion 1K, 1T & 1H 
   - Field of Mars Excursion – Kindy 
  Thursday 26th September - Skellern Cup 
  Friday 27th September - PSSA TPS v Mt Colah PS 
     League Tag @ Foxglove Oval 
     Softball/T-Ball @ Field of Dreams 
     Cricket @ Auluba 
     End of Term 3 
  Monday 14th October - Start of Term 4 all Staff & Students return 
  Tuesday 15th October - Powerful Project @ THS – Year 4 only 

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Congratulations to James Robertson who 
presented two excellent speeches in 
Parliament House last week. The photos 
arrived after the Newsletter was published last 
week. 

Well done also to Marc Sprainger for his 
fabulous run in the Zone Carnival last week. He 
also progresses to the Area Carnival in Term 4.  
Great work Marc, we are very proud of you. 

There are many events this week with 
Years 1 and 2 visiting Elizabeth Farm to learn 
more about our early colony and activities in 
Parramatta. Kindergarten also have an exciting 
excursion planned this week to the Field of 
Mars Environment Centre. 

Congratulations to our Turra3 Choir who 
performed on Thursday night at the Sydney 
Town Hall. They were conducted by our very 
own Miss Strahle! Thank you to all for 
attending and supporting your children for 
these very exciting events. Well done Miss 
Strahle. 

Please make sure you remind your children 
to visit the Lost Property It is overflowing with 
brand new lunch boxes, expensive drink bottles 
and a large number of jackets. We will 
endeavour to get named items back to their 
owners but I really would appreciate children 
taking responsibility for their own items. 

Please remember there is no Staff 
Development Day at the start of Term 4.  
Students and Staff all return to school on 
Monday October 14th .  

 

We had the Indigenous Dance 
performance at School yesterday. It was a 
highly entertaining piece which was enjoyed by 
the students. 

Well done to Jimmy Thebridge who 
achieved Silver at Nationals, see more in 
Sports News. 

 

 

James at Parliament House 

 

 

Have a great week. 

 

 

Margaret Foott and Jacqui Gordon 
(relieving Principal) 

Principal 
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From The Office 

Please be aware that we have had a case 
of “Impetigo” reported to us. Symptoms are: 
Small red spots that change into blisters, 
usually on the face, hands or scalp. 

Children do need to be kept home until 
treatment starts and cover sores with a 
watertight dressing. To help prevent the spread 
please ensure careful handwashing and avoid 
sharing drinks. 

Thank you 

 

Sport News 

The National Athletics Championships 
were held over Thursday, Friday and the 
weekend up in Darwin. Jimmy Thebridge 
proudly represented NSW in 100m, relays and 
long jump. The events were live streamed 
(watched closely by Ms McGuire & Jimmy’s 
mum!!) over the school sport channel on 
Youtube. Jimmy performed exceptionally well 
and did his school, his zone, his area and his 
state proud! He returns to us with a  silver 
medal for the relays and having come 6th in 
100m and 7th in long jump. Congratulations 
Jimmy on a brilliant performance! 

 

Thanks to all students who have returned 
their Zone Jerseys. Please wash and return 
these by Thursday so they can be packed 
away again before the holidays. All Area 
athletes should have had their notes signed. If 
it hasn’t been, please make sure you find Ms 
McGuire or Mr deJager and have it signed 
before Thursday. If you require times and/or 
distances, please ask us. 

Area will be on Wednesday 16th October at 
Homebush. Our athletes are as follows: 

TRACK 

100M     

9 yrs Lucy Glastonbury & Kase Willis-Jansen 1st  

10yrs Tanna Kotulic & Jimmy Thebridge 1st  

11yrs Brodie Shearer 1st  

200M 

Junior Girls Tanna Kotulic 1st  

11yrs  Brodie Shearer 1st  

800m 

Junior Girls Tanna Kotulic 2nd  

AWD 100M 

9yrs Marc Sprainger 1st  

Junior Relay 

Lucy Glastonbury, Chelsea Forte, Tanna Kotulic & 
Jada Taylor 2nd 

Kase Willis-Jansen, Jimmy Thebridge, Marco 
Naidoo & Cooper Eagling 1st  

 

FIELD 

Shot Put 

11yrs BrodieShearer & Annabelle Stewart 1st 

12yrs Levon Melik-Vartanian 2nd Bethany Tate 1st 

High Jump 

Junior Marco Naidoo & Tanna Kotulic 1st 

11yrs Tristan Benjamin 2nd Harlow Wigley 1st 

Long Jump 

Junior Jimmy Thebridge 1st 

11yrs BrodieShearer & Harlow Wigley 1st 

Discus 

Junior Harry Ross 1st   Chelsea Forte 2nd 

11yrs Brodie Shearer & Annabelle Stewart 2nd 

12yrs BethanyTate 1st  

 

Well done to Brodie Shearer and to Tanna 
Kotulic for receiving Age Champions banners. 

 

PSSA was cancelled due to the weather last 
week. All looks OK this week for the next round of 
the summer competition. Softball and cricket will 
play at Auluba and Field of Dreams against Mt 
Colah. All PSSA permission notes were due in 
last week. If yours has not been returned, please 
do so tomorrow. Coaches do not have time to be 
calling parents for permission on Friday. If your child 
is in a PSSA team and will not be at school on a day 
when PSSA is on, please let the coach know in 
advance where possible so they can make a plan. 

Have a lovely holiday and see you next term, 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 
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Music News: 

 

Turra3 
Congratulations to Turra3 for their outstanding 
performance at Sydney Town Hall at the 
Primary Proms Choral Festival last Thursday!  
Miss Strahle was the guest conductor for our 
concert too - well done everyone!!  Thank you 
to Miss van Room and Miss Freer for coming 
along with us, what a great night!   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Musicale 
Thank you to everyone who came along for 
Musicale in Week 8!  It was a fabulous night of 
musical entertainment, and a great opportunity 
for our bands and choirs to come together and 
perform for the school community.  
Congratulations to all our performers!! 
 
SchoolsSpec 
Spec music was handed out on Monday to 
participating year 6 students.  If you didn't 
receive your copy, please visit the music room 
before Friday.  A link to the music tracks was 
also provided.  Also, if you haven't already 
returned permission notes, please make sure 
they are handed into the office by FRIDAY this 
week. 
 
TurraSingers 
Save the date - we are performing an item at 
the Festival of Children's Music on Tuesday 
29th October at Chatswood Concourse at the 
7pm concert.  Tickets are on sale and are 
available through Ticketek.  Permission notes 
with all the information will be coming home 
very soon. 
 
Looking forward to more musical fun in Term 4! 

 
 

Kiralee Strahle 

Music Teacher 
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Week 10 Band News  
Final Band News for Term 3! 

Wishing all band families a wonderful spring break, ready to return to a music filled Term 4. 

 

Performance Band’s 2019 Country Band Tour 
Country Band Tour notes are now overdue!  

These notes must be completed and returned to the Band Box in the school office by 

TOMORROW so that bookings can now be finalised. 
 

MUSIC BY MOONLIGHT, 2019 
 

Congratul

ations to 

Mr 

Rowland 

and our 

Performa

nce Band 

for a 

fabulous 

performa

nce at the 

‘Music by Moonlight’ concert, held on Saturday evening at Normanhurst West Public 

School. Bands from Normanhurst West, Pennant Hills, Thornleigh West, Warrawee and 

Turramurra Public Schools entertained a large audience of family and friends. The 

evening finished with a spectacular combined ‘super band’ performance of ‘The Avengers’ 

and ‘The Lion Sleeps Tonight’, conducted by our own Mr Rowland. Thank you for the 

magnificent music and for representing our school with pride. Thanks also to the 

organisers at Normanhurst West PS for arranging this enjoyable event, now in its 5th 

year. 
 

 
Combined Bands at Music by Moonlight 2019: 
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Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date TERM 4 

2 Mon 21 Oct Assembly – Junior band  

 Thurs 24 October Band Committee Meeting, 7pm Staff room – all welcome 

3 Tues 29 October Junior Band excursion to Huon Park retirement home 

4 Mon 4 Nov Assembly - Intermediate Band  

5 12-13  Nov Country Band Tour (Performance Band) 

7 Tues 26 Nov Baby Proms –Performance Band (10:30am and 12:15pm) 

Yr 2 Band information Evening – Performance Band volunteers, Hall, 

7pm-8:30pm 

 Thurs 28 Nov Band Committee AGM, 7pm Staff room, all welcome, followed by Band 

Committee end of year dinner 

9 9-13 Dec End of Year Performance Reviews. End of tutorials/lessons. 

All hired instruments to be returned to Band Room by Fri, 13/12.  

10 16-18 Dec NO BAND, happy holidays and see you next year! 

 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators 

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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Kissing Point Netball Club 
NetSetGO! 2019 Program 

 

Attention any young potential netballers. 
 

NetSetGO! is a skills based program developed by Netball Australia to provide children from the age 
of 5 to 10 years with the best possible learning and playing experience for a positive introduction to 
Netball.  
Kissing Point Netball is again running a NetSetGO Program in 2019. 
Starting Date:  Tuesday 22nd October 2019 
 

Finishing Date: Tuesday 26th November 2019 
 
Time:   4.00pm – 5.00pm 
 
Venue:   Canoon Road Netball Courts, Canoon Road, South Turramurra 
 
Cost:   $65.00 
Who should attend: 
Any child 5-10 years of age wanting to develop motor skills and be introduced to Netball. 

The registration link is available on the KP website 
Contact: 
For further information, please contact Tina Tritton 
Email:     tina@tritton.me 
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